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Dear Members and Friends of the RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 

 

April, May and June have been very busy for our Sub-Branch committee as you will 

see by the many articles and photos in this edition of ñApostratosò. Congratulations 

to new committee members Mr Emmanuel Kastrinakis and Mr Peter Patrianakos who 

were voted in at the AGM.  

 

A special welcome to our newest members:- Mrs Savvatoula Zandes, Mr Anastasios 

Stavridis, Mr George Petoulas, Mr George Verginis, Mr Andreas Tsitsanis,  

Mrs Loukia Panoudi, Mr John Ikonomou, Mr Dimitrios Komodromos,  

Mr John Spyropoulos, Mr Lamros Spyropoulos, Mr Nick Charalambous,  

Mr Theo Boiles, Mr George Staikopoulos.  

 

Make sure you book your tickets early for our Fatherôs Day event, which is only a 

number of weeks away. I hope you enjoy this edition of the Apostratos Newsletter. 

 

 

 

 
 

Steve Kyritsis 

President 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

On Monday 27
th
 

May 2013, The 

Deputy Chief of 

the Hellenic 

National Defence 

General Staff 

(HNDGS), Vice 

Admiral  

Theodosiou met 

with Greek 

Australian 

Veterans - Capt 

Nick Politis, Sgt 

Ken Tsirigotis 

and Hellenic Sub-

Branch President 

Steve Kyritsis 

 

More details on 

page 5. 
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25
th

 March 2013 - Greek Independence Day  
 

The day began with a service at the St Eustathios Greek Church in South Melbourne. Sub Branch Secretary Major 

Terry Kanellos hosted the two wreath laying ceremonies. The first was at the Australian Hellenic Memorial in 

Birdwood Avenue, the second was within the Melbourne Shrine of Remembrance. The day concluded with a light 

complimentary lunch back at our club rooms. 

 

 

 
 

Athanasios Porporis (Right) &  Nick in their  

Greek National Costume 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Father Dimitrios reads a prayer for the fallen 

 

 
 

Ithacan Philanthropic Soc. President Anthony Drakopoulos 

(right) &  Secretary Peter Paxinos (left) lay a wreath 
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Date Milestones and Past Events 
Monday  

25
th
 March 2013   

Greek Independence Day.  

Monday 

15
TH

 April  

Book Presentation - Greek-Australians in the Australian Forces WWI 

& WWIIò at the Brisbane Hellenic RSL Sub-Branch QLD with the 

Cultural Committee of the Greek Orthodox Community of St George. 

Sunday  

21
st
 April 2013 

The Annual General Meeting was held at the Sub-Branch.  

Thursday 

25
th
 April 2013 

ANZAC Day .  

Sunday  

19
th
 May 2013 

Motherôs Day at the Hellenic Sub-Branch. 

Monday 

27
th
 May 2013 

Medal Presentation Ceremony at The Greek Consulate. 

 

19
th

 May 2013 ï Motherôs Day 
 

A large number of people attended Motherôs Day at our Sub-Branch. The ladies Auxiliary of the Sub-Branch baked 

lovely tasting Koulouria and made traditional Greek Easter eggs for tsougrisma. As usual, DJ George Dallaras 

entertained us all with his traditional Greek folk music. Mrs Bouzalasô grandson Steven and partner Ashley gave a 

terrific floor show with their songs backed up with the piano accordion. Bravo sas, we thank them both. 
 

 

 
 

 

The Committee 

presented flowers to 

the oldest and 

youngest mums.  

 

Pictured (left to 

right), the oldest is 

Mrs Bouzalas  

(90 years). 

Aphrodite Masouras, 

Angela Karvelas and  

Sirma Eosifidis are 

the same age, 

however Sirma won 

the flowers for being 

youngest by only a 

few months. 
 

 

 

Production of the Greek Apostratos is running a little late. Apologies for the delay 
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25
th

 April 2013 - Anzac Day in Melbourne 

 

 
 

The day was an early start for some of our 

members. 5:30am at the Melbourne Shrine of 

Remembrance, with the dawn service beginning at 

6.00am. The near record crowd of 45,000 people 

stood silently to hear speeches by dignitaries and to 

remember the service and sacrifice of all our Men 

and Women who have participated in all wars.   

In nearly perfect sunny 25 degree weather, around 

seventy Hellenic Sub Branch members and family 

turned up to march in the Anzac Day parade.  
 

 
 

 

The procession was led by Army Cadets from 30 

ACU Sunshine and 305 ACU Surrey Hills Army 

Cadet units who proudly held the Greek, Australian 
and Cypriot flags, followed by students from St 

Johns Greek school. 

Our Members were led by President Steve Kyritsis, 

Branch Secretary Major Terry Kanellos, Lt Colonel 

Thanasi Masouras and Lt Commander Filippos 

Torkakis (Veteran of the 1991 Gulf War). 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Back at the Sub-Branch 

From Left to right ï Michael Nelis 

(Korea 1953), Theo Spanos  

(Korea 1951), Bill Mountgouris 

(WWII 1943-46), George Makris 

(WWII 1944-46), Ignatios Doukelis 

(Korea 1953), Dimitri 

Paraskevopoulos (Korea 1954), 

Steve Kyritsis (Vietnam 1968)   

 

(Photo supplied courtesy of Mike 

Sweet, Neos Kosmos from an article 

printed on the 27
th
 April 2013) 

 

 

 
 

 

The sub-branch would like to thank Mr Jim Sikavitsas, Managing Director of Tullamarine Bus Lines for donating a 

bus service which transported members to and from the Anzac Day Parade. 
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Australian WWII veterans honoured for the WWII Battles of Greece and Crete 

On Monday 27
th
 May 2013, members of the Hellenic Sub-Branch attended a medal presentation ceremony at the 

Greek Consulate in Melbourne 
 

 

 
 

Basil Meyer is congratulated by Vice Admiral Theodosiou after receiving his medal 
 

 
 

A dozen Australian 

World War II veterans 

who served in the 

1941 Battles of 

Greece and Crete 

were recognised by 

the Greek 

Government, 72 years 

after they fought.  

 

Via the Department of 

Veteran Affairs, the 

Hellenic Sub-Branch 

assisted the Greek 

Consulate in locating 

surviving veterans and 

their families. 

 

 
 

Remembering after 72 yearsé. 
 

 

 

Of the 40,000 Allied 

troops involved in the 

Battle of Crete, there 

were 7,100 

Australians (mainly 

from the 6
th
 Division), 

15,000 British, 6,700  

New Zealanders and 

11,451 Greeks.   
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After speeches by The Consul General for Greece in Melbourne, Mrs Eleni Lianidou and the Commissioner of the 

Department of Veteransô Affairs, Commemorative Medals were presented by the Deputy Chief of the Hellenic 

National Defence General Staff (HNDGS), Vice Admiral Alexandros Theodosiou. The event was hosted by 

Commander George Pelekanos, also of the Hellenic Navy.  

 

 

 
 

An emotional evening for this woman who travelled 

from Perth to accept her fatherôs medal.  

 

ñYoung Ladyé, I served with your fatheréò 
 

 

 
 

100 year old Les Manning has a chuckle with  

Mrs Eleni Lianidou and Vice Admiral Theodosiou 

 

 

The event was also televised on the ABC news. Click on this link below to see the clip. 

 
    http://www.abc.net.au/news/2013-05-28/wwii-veterans-recognised-by-hellenic-army/4718756?section=vic 
 

A copy of this article will be printed in the September edition of MUFTI, RSL State Branch magazine. 

 

 

 

Date Future Events   
Sunday 

8
th
 September 2013 

Fatherôs Day at the Hellenic Sub-Branch. 

 

 

 

Next Edition English Apostratos ï Due out September 2013 

 
 

http://www.abc.net.au/news/2013-05-28/wwii-veterans-recognised-by-hellenic-army/4718756?section=vic
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H GIORTH TOU PATERA 

KURIAKH 08 SEPTEMBRIOU 
 

FATHERôS DAY EVENT 

SUNDAY 08 SEPTEMBER 
 

 

WRA: 1MM 

POU: ELLHNIKO PARARTHMA 

PALAIWN POLEMISTWN 

14A FERRARS PLACE 
 

Agaphto maV meloV, 

 

OpwV kai alleV cronieV etsi kai fetoV     

diexagwme dexiwsh gia th Giorth tou      

Patera. Elate loipon na giortasoume    

mazi, sto pararthma maV sto 14A Ferrars 

Place South Melbourne thn Kuriakh 

08 Septembriou kai wra 1mm. 

 

Elate na diaskedasete me exairetikh 

mousikh kai me afqono faghto kai 

pioto. 

Kai OLA auta gia MONO $30 

to atomo!!! (Paidia katw to 15, $15) 

 

Gia na kleisete trapezi, thlefwnhste

 eite ston Sthb Kuritsh (0418571800) 

hsto Terru Kanello (0414209674 mec

ri thn Tetarth 04 Septembriou. 

 

Kleiste egkairoV giati problepete    

oti ta eisithria qa fugoun grhgora. 

Oloi euprosdektoi. 

 

To Sumboulio saV. 
 

 

TIME:  1PM 

WHERE:  HELLENIC RSL  

14A FERRARS PLACE 
 

 

Dear Member, 

 

As in previous years we are again holding our 

annual Fatherôs Day function. Join us to 

celebrate this event on Sunday 08 September 

at our Club Rooms at 14A Ferrars Place South 

Melbourne at 1pm. 

 

Come and be entertained with plenty of great 

music and delicious food and drink. 

 

All this for ONLY $30 per person!!! (Children 

under 15, $15) 

 

To book your table please contact either Steve 

Kyritsis on 041857180 or Terry Kanellos on 

0414209674 no later than Wednesday 04 

September. 

 

But be quick as tickets are likely to sell fast! 

 

 

We look forward to your company. 

 

 

Your Committee. 
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